City of Montello

Public Works Meeting

2/9/2022
6:30 P.M.

Called to order by Ken Streich at 6:30 pm   

Members Present: Ron Knutson, Ken Streich, Brian Schrimpf, Sue Kozlowski

Members Absent: 

Others Present: Mike Kohnke, Mayor Jim Houdek, Brian Kehrli (MSA)
Motion by Koklowski/Knutson to approve comp time & monthly reports. Discussion on amount of sidewalk snow removal violations. Motion carried.
Old Business
1) Update on the future Park Street reconstruction project
· Brian from MSA spoke on project & went through plans with committee. 
· Discussed sidewalks, curb & gutter, and parking. There will no longer be parking on Park St. School has parking lots available for school sports.

· Plans do not have any water main or sanitary replacements.

· Discussion on funding. New funding B.I.L would have to meet federal standards and paperwork, which would mean scratching current plans and starting from beginning. Also, would need traffic studies as well as environmental, archeological, and endangered species studies. B.I.L might be better suited for a project that has not been started yet. 

· Discussion on funding options, including possible ARPA funds and grants.

· Discussion on cost of project: updated price will be provided when MSA gets current asphalt prices.

· MSA will finish plans and specs so project will be shovel ready.
2) Discussion with possible action on installing charging station for E-Vehicles
· MSA discussed different charging station options and prices. Units start at $5,000 - $10,000 each. Power would have to be supplied to station which could cost up to $15,000. Units have option for city to charge each customer. MSA can help if city does decide to install stations.
· Discussion on other areas that have or are installing stations and the demand.
3) Discussion with possible action on purchase of New Compact Utility Tractor
· Council approved minutes, Kohnke is working with the City Treasurer and sales representative on purchasing tractor.
New Business:
1) Discussion with possible action on revision to city ordinance Chapter 330 (WATER) Article II 330-16 (Well operation permit)
· DNR has stated that a certified well driller or inspector must be the inspector for the private well permitting, previously a Public Works designee was able to be the inspector. Kohnke had inspected wells 2 years ago, DNR is not accepting these inspections and requiring that all private wells, including artesian, must be inspected again within a year at the owner’s expense. This only applies to properties that have a private well and city water hook ups. Kohnke is mailing letters to all well owners with the DNR’s information. 
· Current ordinance states well permitting must be done every 5 years, City can change the time to 10 years. 
· Discussion on possibility of PW employees getting certified.
· Motion by Kozlowski/Schrimpf to sent to License & Ordinance to change permit from 5 years to 10 years. Motion carried.
Citizen Comments: 
Knutson asked about mixer at sewer plant: Kohnke stated it is ordered & there is a temporary one in place. New mixer will be here in 8 – 10 weeks.
Next Regular Meeting: 3/9/2022
Motion by Knutson/Schrimpf to adjourn. Motion carried at 7:38 pm
Minutes by Marie Puterbaugh

